
 

 

MSCC Techniques Speed Championship 2025 
 
 
 

Venue:  Hethel 
 
Date:   13th April 2025 
 
 
Three drivers took to the Lotus Test Track at Hethel, Norfolk, Paul Bryan, Paul Clarke and Jane 
Peck.  Paul & Brenda Bryan were already parked in the paddock when Jane arrived having stayed 
overnight nearby, in perfect weather Paul and Jane walked half of the very long course. 
Paul Clarke arrived in the nick of time after issues with his towing vehicle and with brakes mended 
after his dramatic mechanical failure at Ty Croes the previous week. 
 
Only 1 practice run was given but 4 timed runs, 2 before lunch and two following. Paul C was 
bedding in his new brakes on the practice and indeed on the following times runs but this didn’t 
seem to affect his overall timings.  
 
Despite being dry conditions on this very fast track quite a few cars were going off so on run 1  
Paul B was red flagged and we had to wait for what seemed like ages while the recovery vehicles 
dealt with the off.  
 
Jane’s very slow times were improved by 7 seconds after messing up with going into 5th instead of 
3rd Paul C continued to bed his new brakes in and increase his lead and Paul 
B knocked 13 seconds off his Practice run. 
 
Despite all the offs because it was a comparatively small field we finished early and the rain held 
off until we were leaving the event. 
 
 
Jane Peck 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


